
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council about library statistics. The information you have requested is attached to this e-mail. 
 

Please note the following:  

Library Visit/Loan figures are based on financial year April-March as required by CIPFA. We do not 
keep these figures based on calendar year; 

The catchment population figure is based on the most recent Census statistics (2011). We do not 
keep an annual updated figure for this. 

 
If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications. 

 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 

complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 
Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk. 

 

Yours sincerely 
  

John Allison 
Information Officer 

Chief Executive’s Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 

County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 

Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
 


